
  
  

 National Footvolley Association 
1000 Brickell Ave suite 201 

Miami, FL 33131 

 

Dec 09th, 2019 
 

Disciplinary Action Notice 
 
 
Dear athlete Carlo Meneghisso, 
 
 
This letter serves to inform you that, as a result of your purposeful, collaborative 
scheme to not play in the final match due to a false misunderstanding of the prize 
money at the 7th stop of the National Footvolley Association Tour in Deerfield 
Beach, FL on November 24th, the NFA Board disciplinary committee has 
suspended you from any NFA activities in the year of 2020. 
 
The National Footvolley Association was created to promote and develop the 
sport around the USA. Behavior like yours goes against NFA’s mission and are 
absolutely not acceptable nor will it be tolerated by The National Footvolley 
Associations board and members. If such action is to happen again, the NFA will 
be forced to exclude you from any further events or activities in the future. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
  
The Disciplinary Committee 
 


